Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

July 24, 2020
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting on July 24, 2020 at the Lake Eden Recreation Area at 7:00AM.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Barbara Dewyea, Clayton Whittemore, Hannah Thomas, Freeda Powers, Sawyer Alberi and Wendy Dezotelle.  
Ricky opened the meeting at 7:00AM.  The purpose of this meeting was to readdress seasonal campsite boundaries.

The Selectboard and LERA manager, Hannah Thomas spoke with Sawyer Alberi and Wendy Dezotelle (Campers at Site 5 & Site 4) about lot boundaries and layout after concerns were raised about vehicle parking impeding site access.  The Board and Campers agreed to the following compromise for the remainder of the 2020 season:  

Each site will be permitted 1 vehicle to park on site, the second vehicle for both sites will be parked lower down at the birch trees.  This will alleviate the parking/space concerns for both parties.  Furthermore, the Alberi’s will be hosting a visitor for three days/nights in August.  In order to relieve some stress regarding tent space on site 5, the Board agreed to offer a complimentary tent site for three nights for the visitors stay.  
The Board agreed to revisit the campground site boundaries and layouts once the 2020 camping season has closed in order to clarify those boundaries and prevent future confusion in this regard.  Sites may be listed with specific camper size limitations in the future, to ensure each lot can accommodate their campers comfortably and without impeding adjacent sites.
A concern was raised regarding the growing and use of marijuana at the campground.  The Board clearly stated there is to be No growing of marijuana plants on site and per H 5.11, Vermont’s Marijuana Legalization Law, passed 1/22/2018: Consuming marijuana in public — including streets, sidewalks, places of public accommodation, and public buildings — remains illegal. A first offense carries a civil fine of up to $100, with higher fines for repeat offenses.
Following the discussion regarding campsite boundaries, the Selectboard also viewed the Fishing Area at LERA and found that the existing stakes setting out a 20’ boundary from the water had been moved and were placed just a few feet from the water.  The Board voiced frustration at having a lack of enforcement in this portion of the Day Use Area.  Hannah, the Beach Manager, informed the Board that she and her Co-Manager are doing what they can daily to patrol the area and shared in the Boards’ frustration at having the stakes relocated by visitors.  She strongly encouraged the Board to make putting up a fence here a priority if this is a primary concern for them.

The Beach Manager asked the Board for advice on how to address the geese in the Day Use Area, as they remain a problem and the time consuming task of cleaning up from them is ongoing.  No feasible solutions were offered at this time.

Special meeting adjourned at 8:02AM.

Minutes Approved as written on 7/28/2020 by: Ricky Morin, Barbara Dewyea, Clayton Whittemore.

Freeda Powers
Town Administrative Assistant
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